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W ILLIAM  DUNCAN   STATE  SCHOOL        

                                                         

02 March 2017 

WEEK 6 TERM 1 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
  

15 Mar          Final Payment Year 5 Camp  

20 Mar          P&C Meeting 3.15pm (LIC)  

21 Mar          Musical Mayhem 1.45PM hall  

22ς24 Mar   Year 5 camp  

27 Mar         Final Payment Ashmore Bicycle Centre 4A & 4B  

29 Mar         Prep Easter hat parade 2pm  

31 Mar         Last day Term 1  

  

                   
 Dear Parents 

Lƴ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ŜŘƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ L ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀƴƪŜŘ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ 

every day counts campaign. I am extremely impressed to report that last week saw three year levels (Year 

1, Year 2 and Year 6) exceed our system target of 95% attendance. Prep and Year 3 students were also 

extremely close to achieving this target. On all of our classroom doors is information regarding school attendance 

and the negative impact that poor attendance has on the future performance of students. I encourage all parents to 

take a moment and reflect on how you can support the school to ensure each and every child attends school on time 

each and every day.  

нлмт tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭǎΩ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ 

The Department of Education and Training is committed to Advancing Queensland through a world class education 

system that supports students to develop the knowledge, skills and qualities they need for the future. The 

Department will provide an opportunity for all state school Principals, as a community of professional educators, to 

further their individual learning and advance their own school improvement journey. 

Over the next two days all Principals from across Queensland will come together for our bi-annual Queensland State 

PrincipalsΩ Conference. For the first time this conference will be held on the Gold Coast. The theme for the 2017 

tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭǎΩ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ƛǎ Ψ9ǾŜǊȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΣ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΥ ƭƛƎƘǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǘƘ ŦƻǊ ƛƴƴƻǾŀǘƛƻƴΣ Ŝǉǳƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƛƳǇŀŎǘΩΦ Lǘ ǿƛƭƭ 

focus on how we lead the way together, into a future of sustained continuous improvement, equitable opportunities 

and innovation. 

The aim of the conference is to:  

¶ inspire school leadership  by critical thinking and encourage to generate and challenge ideas 

¶ motivate innovation and interactive learning 

¶ provide opportunities for Principals to network and engage with peers 

¶ embrace the diverse perspectives of speakers and colleagues 

¶ challenge Principals and school communities to achieve new professional heights 

¶ take on learning with other leaders 

Over the next few days I am looking forward to reflecting on what other school communities are implementing that 

support students and their learning. I am always seeking ways to make William Duncan State School even better 
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ǘƘŀƴ ƛǘ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƛǎ ŀƴŘ L ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƛƴ ƴŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ŜŘƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ 

newsletter.  

Progressive Achievement Tests 

Over the past few weeks our students (Years 1-6) were required to complete a number of online assessment items. 

These standardised assessments (Progressive Achievement Tests ς Reading and Number) provide our teaching staff 

with valuable information on individual stuŘŜƴǘΩǎ strengths and areas for development. Over the next few weeks 

leaders will be working with each teacher to review the class data and develop a plan for the future. Parents who 

wish to obtain individual reports on how your child has performed on these assessments are encouraged to speak to 

ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ 

Early Start  

Prep students have not been left off our assessment schedule. Over the past three weeks Mrs McLauchlan worked 

individually with each Prep student to complete the literacy and numeracy component of the Early Start Assessment. 

The Early Start assessment: 

¶ provides consistent data sets that have been specifically aligned for Queensland students 

¶ enables teachers to recognise learning strengths and areas for development 

¶ enables teachers and schools to target areas of strength and need for individuals, small groups, the whole 

class and the whole year level 

¶ supports differentiation and explicit teaching 

¶ gives a data picture of a whole cohort which is useful in school planning 

¶ replaces the need for some other diagnostic assessments and monitoring tasks. 

Information gained from participating in the Early Start assessment will be discussed with individual parents during 

the Term 1 Parent / Teacher Interview. 

Parent / Teacher Interviews 

Our Term 1 Parent / Teacher Interviews will build upon the hugely successful Term 1 Open Night. All parents will 

soon ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ regarding the up and coming interviews. Parents are asked 

to complete the small returƴ ǎƭƛǇ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ƛǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿǎ ƘŀǾŜ 

been scheduled to occur during the last two weeks of the term.  

Prep A parents have already commenced their Term 1 interview process. Any Prep A parent who has not received 

information regarding these interviews is encouraged to make contact with Mrs Paruit as soon as possible. 

                                                                              STARS OF THE WEEK 
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                              MUSIC AWARD 6C                                                                                  GOTCHA AWARDS 

  

                                                                                                      

  

 

                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                              
                  WRITERS OF THE WEEK                                                                                                                                                     
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           TITANS VISIT   
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MUSIC REPORT ï Ms. Melissa Cole 

On Tuesday 21 March at 1.45pm we will be celebrating the success of our beginner 
ensembles with a concert in the WDSS hall: 

 
ΨaǳǎƛŎŀƭ aŀȅƘŜƳΥ .ŜƎƛƴƴŜǊǎ ¦ƴƭŜŀǎƘŜŘΩ 

 
This concert will have performances by: 

¶ Yr. 3 Beginner Strings 

¶ Beginner Band 
ALL parents, carers, family and friends are invited to attend ς mark this date in your 
diary! 
 
Just a reminder, the Choir is performing on the school assembly next week (7 March) at 

9am. All choir members will be required to meet me in the hall at 8.15am for rehearsal, wearing their tartan uniform 
and black shoes. I look forward to seeing you there! 
 
Over the past few weeks I have been collecting and marking our Music Homework Books. ALL Year 3 Music students 
are required to bring their homework books each Wednesday to their lessons for Miss Marten to check. ALL Year 4 / 
5 / 6 Music students are required to hand in their homework books each Friday (before school) to the Music Room 
for marking. Have you been practising?? 
 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 

¶ Tuesday 7 March ς Choir performing on the School Assembly (9am) 

¶ Tuesday 14 March ς Senior Strings performing on the School Assembly (9am) 

¶ Tuesday 21 March ς ΨMusical Mayhem ς .ŜƎƛƴƴŜǊǎ ¦ƴƭŜŀǎƘŜŘΩ Concert (1.45pm) in WDSS Hall 

¶ Tuesday 28 March ς Senior Band performing on the School Assembly (9am) 

 
If you have any questions or queries in regards to the music program, please contact me. Remember to always read 
the WDSS newsletter for upcoming music events and performances. 
                                         
Qparents 

Thanks to all the parents who have contacted us about Qparents.  If you would like more information or need your 
invitation resent please contact Ann in the office 55814888. 
The QParents web and mobile application provides an easier way for you to interact with our school. Parents will 
ƘŀǾŜ ǎŜŎǳǊŜΣ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΣ ŀƴȅǘƛƳŜΣ ŀƴȅǿƘŜǊŜΣ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŀ ǎƳŀǊǘǇƘƻƴŜΣ ǘŀōƭŜǘ ƻǊ 
computer. 

QParents allows parents to connect instantly with our school to access and manage their childôs student information, 

including: 

¶ attendance and absence details, as well as the ability to notify the school of an absence 

¶ positive behaviour information 

¶ academic report cards 

¶ class timetables 

¶ viewing unpaid invoice details, payment history, and making payments online  

¶ viewing and updating personal student details, including medical conditions and address 

¶ enrolment details 
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QParents will assist both staff and parents in sharing and responding to information in an efficient and effective way. 

It wonôt replace the traditional ways you communicate with our school, but it will provide another way to communicate 

with us! 

The benefits of QParents 

Convenience and time savings for parents 

ü Parents can view or update their childôs details without having to contact the school. 

ü Secure 24/7 online access. 

ü Available any time, any where ð access QParents on your smart phone, tablet or computer.  

Greater transparency of information 

ü Improves accountability between parents and schools by providing parents with timely access to their childôs 

information online. 

ü Allows parents to engage more deeply in their childôs schooling. 

Improved administration efficiencies for schools 

ü Allows schools to streamline their administrative processes and cut down on printing 

What do you need to do to get started? 

All Prep parents should now have received an email inviting them to join Qparents, all other year levels should have 

received an invitation last year, but we will be resending invitations in the next few weeks inviting one parent or 

guardian for each student to become a QParents Account Owner (QPAO). The QPAO will be able to register for 

QParents to access and manage the studentôs information online. A studentôs QPAO will be able to view the studentôs 

information and submit requests to update some of the studentôs details.  

The QPAO will also be able to invite other people (such as another parent or family member), to view the studentôs 

information. Once invited, these people can register for QParents as ñdelegated viewersò. A delegated viewer can see 

the studentôs details, but cannot make updates. 

When you receive your invitation email or letter, simply follow the instructions to register your QParents account. The 

process should take less than 10 minutes to complete. Invitations sent by email will only ever come from 

no.reply@qparents.qld.edu.au. You will not be invited to register from any other email address or organisation.  

Identity Verification 

When registering as a QPAO, you will need to verify 100 points of identity documents online. The 100 points can be 

made up of documents in the following list: 

Australian Passport 50 pts Australian Marriage Certificate 40 pts 

Australian Driver Licence 50 pts Australian Citizenship Certificate 40 pts 

Australian Birth Certificate 50 pts Change of Name Certificate 40 pts 

Medicare Card 20 pts Australian Visa (foreign passports) 20 pts 

If you only have 60-90 points of the above ID documents you can still register for QParents, but you will need to attend 

the school for an additional check after you have registered online. 
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If you donôt have sufficient documents, you might like to nominate another parent as the QPAO. 

For more information on the online identity verification process, see https://qparents.qld.edu.au/#/help 

EQ ID 

You will also need to have your childôs EQ ID (their Education Queensland identification number) in order to complete 

your QParents registration.  

Safe and secure 

QParents is a secure portal that meets strict industry standards. The Department of Education and Training considers 

student information to be confidential (It is classified as PROTECTED by the Department). Only people with the right 

to access information about their child will be given an account. Additionally, as part of the registration process, 100 

points of identity will need to be presented to prove that the person who is registering is the person the school invited. 

Help and further information 

For more information see https://qparents.qld.edu.au/#/about 

For help, visit https://qparents.qld.edu.au/#/help or call 13 QGOV (13 74 68) 

 

FINANCE                                          

William Duncan State School General A/c 
BSB ς 064-430 
Acc ς 00091086 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ǳǎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ мst intial & surname and 17SRS as the reference.  (ie: tsmith17srs) 
DUE PAYMENTS 
Year 5 Camp $240 ς Due Wednesday 15 March 
Year 4A & B Ashmore Bike Excursion $5.00 ς Due Monday 27 March 
2017 Student Resource Scheme Term 1 - $60 Overdue 
2017 Instrumental Term 1 - $80 ς Overdue 
 
Please be advised all new excursion notes have a payment method section were you can advise the office of how 
you are going to pay.  Please tick the appropriate box when filling in the form.  Thank you so much for your 
cooperation. 
 
STUDENT RESOURCE SCHEME 2017 
2017 Resource scheme term 1 payment is now overdue.  Please contact the office to make payment arrangements.  
If you choose not to participate in this scheme you will need to collect a book list from the office and all materials are 
to be brought in to the office.  The cost of the Student resource scheme is $160, with a discount of $10 being given 
to 2nd and subsequent children.  
Internet payments can be made into our account, details as below: 

William Duncan State School General A/c 
BSB ς 064-430 
Acc ς 00091086 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ǳǎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ мst intial & surname and 17SRS as the reference.  (ie: tsmith17srs) 
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DUNCAN DELIGHTS 
After much discussion the Tuckshop will be open on a Monday until the end of Term 1.  We will review again in Term 

2.  Sorry for the confusion. 

 

P&C NEWS  
Fundraising meeting Monday 6 March Hall meeting room 2.15pm. 
Monday 20 March P&C meeting, meetings are held in the LIC at 3.15pm. 
Hope to see you there!  

 
UNIFORM SHOP 
Uniform shop opening hours for the year are as follows: 
Monday & Wednesday 8.15am ς 9.15am 
                                     

 
SCHOOL BANKING 
 
Get involved in the School Banking program. 
William Duncan State School is excited to offer the Commonwealth Bank School Banking program to all students, 
and has been doing so for many years now.  
 

School Banking is a fun, interactive and engaging way for young Australians to learn about money and develop good 
savings habits. Children who deposit money into their Youthsaver account through School Banking earn Dollarmites 
tokens, which they can save up and redeem for exciting rewards. 
The rewards available during 2017 are: 

¶ Cyber Handball 

¶ Colour Change Markers 

¶ 3D Chalk Set 

¶ Tablet Case 

¶ Smiley Emoji Keyring 

¶ Volt Handball 

¶ Pencil + Tech Case 

¶ Epic Earphones 

School Banking is also a great fundraiser for our school. Our school receives $5 when a student makes their first ever 
School Banking deposit and 5% on every deposit made through the school (to a maximum of $10 per individual 
deposit). 
 
Getting involved in School Banking is easy! 

All you need to get involved in the School Banking program 
is a Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver account. You can 
open an account for your child in one of two ways:   

1. Online 
Visit commbank.com.au/schoolbanking and click on the 
link to open a Youthsaver account.  
 
2. In branch 
Visit a Commonwealth Bank branch with identification for 
ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΣ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ ŘǊƛǾŜǊΩǎ ƭƛŎŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ōƛǊǘƘ 
certificate. 
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If your child has an existing Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver account they can start banking straight away. They just 
need to bring their deposit in every week on School Banking day using their Dollarmites deposit wallet.  
 
School Banking day is WEDNESDAY. Each week your child needs to put their yellow deposit wallet in their Class Grey 
folder and it will be taken to the office. Our lovely parent volunteers then process the deposit.  
 
If you would like to know more about School Banking, please ask for a 2017 School Banking program information 
pack from the school office or visit commbank.com.au/schoolbanking. 
 
Do you have a spare 30 minutes on a Wednesday morning?? In order to keep the School Banking running we do 
need parent volunteers, so if you can lend 30 minutes of your time once a month, or once a fortnight that would be 
much appreciated. Please see our friendly parent volunteers in the Staff room on Wednesday mornings from 
8:55am-9:30am. Thank you! 

 
 
WILLIAM DUNCAN COMMUNITY NEWS     
 
IMPACT PRO WRESTLING 
Unfortunately due to family matters, Impact Pro Wrestling will not be going ahead this 
weekend. It has been postponed until 1 April  2017.   
 
 

SHIM JANG                                                       FREE UNIFORM! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PLUS  
 
POW Martial Arts Mob -0468 477951 Tuesday night 6pm ς 7pm 

Fitness and Dance Mob- 0400 803673 Wednesdays 3.15pm ς 7.45pm 

BINGO Mob - 0424 853113 Friday nights 7pm 
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NEW GROUPS IN THE HALL      
 
WILD WOLF FITNESS AND NUTRITION 
ACTIVE KIDS CLASSES 

Do you want your kids to be healthier and happier?  
Build Strength, Co ordination and Confidence 
Fun Workout for all ages 
Monday 3.30-4pm & 4-4:30pm  Starts 6 February 
$12 session per child casual, $10 session per child term paid in  
advance. 
Contact Louise 0435 941519 

DRUMMING FITNESS classes for adults 

Burn up to 600 calories in fun, crazy workout 
Drumsticks provided. 
Curious? Bring a towel and a smile. 
Monday 4:45 ς 5:15 $10 only   Starts 6 February 
$10 only 

Contact Louise 0435 941519 

 

 

TAEKWONDO LESSONS 
Beginning in week 3 on Friday 10 February at 3.30pm, Gold Coast  

Taekwondo will be running martial arts classes. Students 6 years of  

age and up are invited to try a class for free.  Students will learn  

self-defence and martial discipline from internationally respected  

martial artist and instructor Nikolai Babkoff.  Nikolai started training 

at age 9 and has actively trained and competed in the martial arts for  

over 28 years.  A finalist in the upcoming channel nine television  

show óAustralian Ninja Warriorô Nikolai is looking forward to passing on  

his knowledge to the community.  We very much look forward to meeting  

students and parents in the coming weeks. 
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GUITAR LESSONS 
 

Guitar Program   
 

A fun and unique group lesson program. 
No prior experience needed.   
All guitars supplied. 
After school Wednesday. 
In the William Duncan State School, hall meeting room.            
 
 Term 1 payments are weekly - $13 
  
 Private ½ hour Guitar or Bass Lessons 
 are available upon request with a 
 university qualified teacher 
 (B Mus Hons ï Guitar & Bass) 
  
 For bookings and times: 
 contact Stuart 
 
 info@qldguitarlessons.com 
 
 or  
  
 text your details to 
 0403645045  
 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

TRIVIA 

Battle of the Brains Pyjama Trivia Night is all about coming together with your friends, family and colleagues 
to go head to head with other teams to see who is the smartest - taking out the title of Champion 2017!' More 
importantly, it's about raising much-needed funds for children in foster care who deserve a brighter start in life. 
 
!ƭƭ ŦǳƴŘǎ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ Ǝƻ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ¢ƘŜ tȅƧŀƳŀ CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ Love of Learning Program.  
 
The Pyjama Foundation was founded in 2004 to give children in foster care the opportunity to change the direction 
of their lives with learning, life skills and confidence.  
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